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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: AGM Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Wednesday 27th November

	Parent Council Annual General Meeting
	         7pm-7:30pm, School Staff Room


Minute of Meeting
Parents:       Margaret Davidson (Chair), Erica Taylor, Emma Mair, Hayley Barr, 

Liz Halliday, John Anderson, Graham Mutch, Alan Denison, Alison Campbell, Anne Boylan, Karon McEwing, Evelyn Lilley, Anna Bokedal, Mustaq Nazir, Rukhsana Jabeen, Babu John, Andy Gaskell, Tania Davidson 
Teachers:    Anne Bell (Depute) 
    
Councillors:    

  
    

Apologies:   Alison Murison, Moira McIver  
Welcome
Margaret (Chair) welcomed everyone to the AGM and thanked them for attending this meeting.  She confirmed we had a quorum and the AGM could go ahead, allowing us to continue with the valuable Parent Council group. She also advised it was good to see so many new parents attending the meeting.
Apologies

Apologies were received from Alison Murison and Moira McIver

Approval of minutes of previous AGM
The minutes of the previous AGM were accepted without alteration. This was proposed by Tania Davidson and seconded by John Anderson
Chairperson’s Report

Margaret thanked PC members for their support and participation in Parent Council meetings over the last year. She also thanked Ms Murison for supporting the PC and for being receptive to the feedback received on a wide variety of topics and policies. Thanks were also expressed to Aberdeen Grammar staff who have come to our meetings and have uploaded information onto the school app and website to support us.
The Parent Council and School continue to have an excellent working relationship. Over the last year the PC has worked with Ms Murison to develop school policies, ensuring the parental voice was taken into account. We have continued to keep parents up to date with issues of interest to them using the blog, email and Groupcall.  Margaret has continued to attended Aberdeen Parent Council Forum meetings and Aberdeen City Council led meetings for parents, to ensure that Grammar parents were represented at citywide events. Colm O’Riordan and Eric Aasterud also attended these meetings and supported her by providing feedback if she was unable to attend.  They have had to stand down from the PC  and their support will be missed. Margaret will continue as Chair of the Aberdeen Parent Council forum for a further year.

The Parent Council has tried to encouraged parents and carers to engage with us and participate in the Parent Council by using our blog, the school app and website as well as a flyer for new parents. This has had limited success and our mailing list has never returned to pre GDPR levels. The Parent Council will continue to encourage parents to engage.  This is particularly important at the moment if we are to ensure the Parent Council continues to operate, allowing it to continue to represent the views of parents, keep them informed and work in partnership with the school to help it achieve its goals.
It was great to see a much larger number of parents attending the AGM this year and it is hoped this continues for future meetings.
Treasurer’s Report
Tania reported on the audited accounts for 2018/19, which had been previously approved and submitted to Aberdeen City Council (ACC) prior to the deadline. The bank balance at 1st April 2018 was £842.14 and £458.78 was received during the year from ACC as their annual administration payment. A payment of £300 was made to the school as a contribution towards the School App, which helps to provide a channel of communication to all parents/carers. The balance at 31st March 2019 was £1000.92. Tania confirmed the accounts had been duly audited prior to being submitted to the council and thanks were given to Lyn Carnegie for verifying the statement of account.
PTA Report
Tania reported on behalf of the PTA.  She advised that the PTA lost 3 members due to pupils leaving so numbers went down to 4.  They had flyers made up and sent out just before the October holidays and managed to recruit 3 new member.

They had planned a Bingo evening but sadly had to cancel it due to a lack of interest;  mostly committee members and a few parents got in touch. At present Teas & Coffee and raffles are the only events taking in money as they are no longer allowed to hand out donation letters. They are still allowed to accept donations however.
The Pupil Council had asked for new lockers so the PTA used some of their funds to purchase some for the school before the summer break.  They are now in place and Mrs Bell expressed her thanks to the PTA for doing this.
The PTA has a new email address: aberdeengrammarptafundraising@gmail.com. The PTA is keen to attract new members and anyone wishing to join can do so by contacting them on this email address.
Election of Parent Council Members 

Colm and Eric have had to stand down, as they no longer have children in the school whilst Erica has advised that her circumstances mean that she is unable to commit to attending meetings but hopes to rejoin in the future. They have been valued members of the Parent Council and Margaret expressed her thanks to them on behalf of the Parent Council. Alan Denison is the only person moving into the second year of their 2 year term and he confirmed he is happy to do so.
Moira MacIver, Babu John, Alison MacRae, Hayley Barr, Tania Davidson, Alison Campbell and Margaret Davidson are at the end of a 2 year term. As our constitution allow for multiple terms, they were able to volunteer for a further term.  

Parent forum members present at the meeting were given the opportunity to join the Parent Council.  The confirmed membership at the meeting for 2019/20 is: Margaret Davidson, Babu John, Tania Davidson, Hayley Barr, Alan Denison, Alison Campbell, John Anderson, Moira McIver, Emma Mair, Anne Boyland, Anna Bokedal & Evelyn Lilley.  Moira had volunteered to be a member for a further term when she passed on her apologies. There were several new parents at the AGM and it was asked if any of the attendees would like to become a member of the parent council. New members were given a note of the AGS Parent council email address for them to email the Parent Council directly so they could provide the consent required under GDPR to join the PC members mailing list. 
Election of Office Bearers
	Position
	Nominee
	Proposed 
	Seconded

	Chairperson
	Margaret Davidson
	John Anderson
	Tania Davidson

	Treasurer
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson
	Hayley Barr

	Secretary
	Hayley Barr
	Erica Taylor
	Emma Mair


AOCB
· John Anderson who has been part of the AGSPC for many years gave his thanks to Margaret Davidson the chair of AGSPC for all her hard work and commitment in keeping the school parent council going.  
· The date for the next meeting will be finalised and notified after the Christmas holidays. Post meeting update the next AGSPC meeting will be held on Wednesday 22nd January 2020 at 7pm in the school staff room.
	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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